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Citizens are strongly encouraged to participate in this public hearing via the virtual option at nflroads.com/VPH or
by phone at (914) 614-3221 using access code 673-655-125. All project documents and presentations are now
available at nflroads.com/VPH, and public comments will be accepted as part of the project record now through
January 26, 2021. Citizens who wish to participate in person may do so at the FDOT Urban Office; please note that
face masks will be required and social distancing protocols will be maintained. FDOT staff and consultants will be
available from 4 to 6 p.m. to answer questions and accept comments. A formal hearing and public comment period
will begin at 6 p.m. Presentations, project-related material and the opportunity to speak, submit comments
and questions will be the same whether participants attend online or in person.

ABOUT THE PROJECT

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) proposes closing a portion of the median on San Juan Avenue
(State Road 128) in order to complete work on a Mid-Block Pedestrian Crossing with a Rectangular Rapid Flashing
Beacons (RRFBs) near the Noble House Assisted Living Facility. A 2017 FDOT traffic study concluded this is an
area with high pedestrian traffic and a mid-block crossing was recommended to improve pedestrian safety.
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Project documents are currently available for review at nflroads.com/VPH. Persons wishing to submit written
statements or other exhibits in place of or in addition to oral statements may do so during the hearing or any time
before January 26, 2021 by submitting them via email to Amanda.Farnell@dot.state.fl.us or via traditional mail to
Amanda Farnell, D2 Traffic Operations, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, FL 32025. All exhibits or statements
postmarked on or before January 26, 2021 will become part of the public hearing record.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family
status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or who require
translation services (free of charge) should contact Samantha Rambeau at (386) 269-3602 at least seven days prior
to the hearing.



